Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Teleconference
Wednesday, April 27, 2016 

Minutes

Welcome. Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Bob Civiak, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Tim McCorcle, Director-at-Large
Heather Berg, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Approval of minutes of Jan. 23 meeting. Brenda moved that the minutes be approved as distributed. Marion seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
       
President’s report. Scott reported that Andrea Goddard has assumed the editorship of the SFL Bulletin and things are going very well. Scott is finalizing committee appointments for the next two years. The list will be posted in the next few days. Leslie Maclin has distributed the post-event survey. The deadline for survey submission is April 30. The spring financial appeal was mailed on Monday. Scott and Laura are working on a fundraising plan. Scott will continue to work with Laura on the draft she has submitted.

Treasurers report. Brenda reported that the current balance in the checking account is $18,083.26 and the current balance in savings is $29,702.52. The majority of the bills have been paid. Brenda is recommending that we take a 4.5% annual withdrawal. Bob recommends a 5% withdrawal. Bob moved that we transfer a 5% withdrawal from the endowment fund to the operating fund. The motion was seconded by Marion. The motion passed unanimously.

Event wrap up. A general discussion took place about the 2016 event. Scott sent an e-mail asking for comments and received many comments that were overwhelmingly positive. The two negative comment areas were the lack of hot water and transportation back to the Grand Rapids airport. It was agreed that Shanty Creek is a venue that we would consider for the future.
     
2017 Event. Heather and Scott summarized plans for the 2017 event. Heather reported that applications coordinators will continue from last year. Marie Huston will be Vice Chair. They expect to have the planning team finalized in the next few weeks.

Scott proposed that the Executive Committee meet on Sunday after the planning meeting. Dates for the planning meeting have not been set. Dates will be announced soon.

Svein Thorstensen has donated $3,000 to SFL for a special activity at the 2017 event. Ideas proposed were rumpa rally and a biathlon. Heather will follow up.

Ridderren trip. Marion reported that the Ridderren was very successful this year. There were 12 Americans attending. SFL received a donation from the Anglo-Norse Fund to cover the cost of the team’s participation.

John Tehven, The international president of the Sons of Norway has suggested that the Sons of Norway Foundation create an SFL endowment. Marion and Scott have explored this with him. He plans to present this idea to the Sons of Norway Foundation board next week.

Web Site update. Judy reported that work on the web site has continued. The web site is being converted to WordPress. Tom Hart has been leading the effort. The forms will take a bit longer but we are planning to roll out the new site in June. 

Site selection. Scott and Marion attended the Sierra regional to check out the new Nordic center at Tahoe Donner. The skiing was excellent; they have a wide variety of trails. They also checked out the Nugget Hotel in Reno for housing. It is a 45-minute drive to the ski area. Scott plans to finalize a recommendation for the Board’s mid-year meeting in the fall. 

Bob Civiak, Bonnie O’Day, and Bob Hartt visited a potential site in Stowe, Vermont. The ski area would be the Trapp Family Lodge. They have limited gentle terrain but they are willing to create some and have the space to do it. The hotel would be the Snowflake Lodge which can only house 220 people. They have condos nearby for overflow. The airport would be Burlington.

Recommendation regarding vision deffinitions for race/rally. Scott distributed information about suggested changes to our vision definitions for the race/rally. Doug Boose chaired an ad hoc committee that developed the new definition. The report from the committee is attached. It was agreed that the new definitions are fine with assurance from Scott that there will be word smithing.

SFL committee structure. Scott is looking at ways to modify our committee structure. It has become a bit unwieldy. Scott would welcome suggestions.

Future meetings and issues for the Executive Committee. It was agreed that our next meeting would be late June or early July. Scott would welcome suggestions for topics that we should work on.

Judy has agreed to chair a group to revise the planning manual. This will happen in the summer and early fall.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 Eastern daylight time.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Vision Definitions Ad Hoc Committee
Since mid-February, an ad hoc committee comprised of eight people has grappled with the question of how SFL might improve the vision classification definitions for the race and rally. The old/current definitions have raised questions as to their clarity and usefulness in defining the two vision classes. 
The committee is comprised of chair, Doug Boose, Cara Barnes, Tim Byas, Bob Hartt, Scott McCall, Nancy Milsteadt, Bonnie O’Day, and Sheila Styron. 
Throughout, the committee members have communicated via email. Also, the committee met via a conference call on March 16. 
A list of options or alternatives that were considered is listed below, followed by some discussion and conclusions.   
Options Considered: 
Alternative A.   The No- Action Alternative: No change, maintain definitions used in recent years 
Alternative B.   Adopt 2013 suggested definitions 
Alternative C.   Adopt 2016 application definitions (reduced to two categories) as race/rally definitions 
Alternative D.   Adopt another as-yet-unidentified set of definitions that is significantly different from those already identified 
Alternative E.   Merge vision classes into one visually-impaired class 
Alternative F. Expand the current two visions classes to three classes 
  
After our conference call held on the evening March 16, 2016, we came to the following conclusions. 
Alternative A (keeping the definitions used in recent years) was not considered to be one of the better options and was rejected. 
Alternatives B (the 2013 proposed definitions) and C (the 2016 applications vision classes) were considered viable alternatives and were set aside for further discussion later in the meeting. 
No definitions differing fundamentally from those already identified were brought forth so Alternative D received no further consideration. 
Alternative E (merging vision classes into one class) was discussed. It had some support. When looking at recent SFL race and rally times, it is hard to find strong evidence that partially-sighted skiers routinely ski faster than totally blind skiers as conventional wisdom might indicate. I believe that the prevailing thought was that other factors (age differences within the fairly large age classes, the differing length of individual’s ski experience, varying levels of fitness and commitment to improving fitness, the fact that some skiers have the opportunity to ski outside SFL and most others ski only one week per year, and the relatively small sample size) muddy the waters of interpreting the SFL race/rally data comparing results for partially-sighted and totally blind skiers. The fact that the Paralympics has recorded a noticeable (11 and 12%) difference in race times between totally blind and partially sighted racers would seem to confirm the notion that, all other factors being equal, partially sighted skiers can and do race faster than totally blind skiers. 
There was more support for considering merging vision classes for only the rally since absolute speed does not determine the winners. The drawback to this would be the resultant reduction of categories (and therefore awards) for the rally. That might make the rally, which has a lot of participation, appear to be a less important event in the eyes of SFL. The option of merging the vision classes for the rally could be considered by the board, but there was no consensus for that within the committee. 
Regarding Alternative F (expanding to three vision classes), there was no support on the committee for expanding the number of vision classes to three. 
  
The committee’s discussion and conclusions then centered around alternatives B and C. There was support for having the race/rally vision classes match those on the application or vice versa. It was felt that that would be simpler and less confusing for all involved. 
Consensus coalesced around a variation of Alternative B that was first suggested by Bob Hartt. After some fine tuning, the committee’s suggested race/rally vision classes and definitions are as follows: 
“The determination of vision class is made by the visually impaired skier and is based on the skier’s opinion of how useful his or her vision is in visually following another person while walking or skiing. 
Partially Sighted – Has some vision that is useful for walking or skiing and is able to visually follow another person walking or skiing in front in most lighting conditions. 
Totally Blind - May or may not have some light and shadow perception but does not possess vision that, in any lighting conditions, is useful in following another person while walking or skiing.” 
The committee further suggests that the vision class question on the VIP application use these same two vision classes and definitions. 
Respectfully submitted, Doug Boose 
Chair, Ad hoc Committee for Race/Rally Vision Definitions 
